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ñI NVESTING  IN  MINISTRY  AT ZIONò 
REV. JOHN P. GROSS 

Dear friends in Christ, I write you with the joy of 
Christ deeply seeded in my heart. My joy is not 
only about our wonderful congregation, Zion 
Lutheran Church, and its mission to proclaim 
the Gospel of Jesus Christ, but that Jesus 
Christ has died for us. That is really the internal 
and eternal spiritual state of all who rest their 
souls in Him; by grace we have been saved. 
 
Many times we use benchmarks in ministry to 
measure how effective we may be performing 
with our outreach. Our church attendance has 
been doing very well, our membership is 
growing, and our financial state of the 
congregation is poised for ministry. Last month 
we received 12 new members, and now we 
have others that desire membership and will 
be received in the near future. 
 
As your Pastor, I believe it is time for us to be 
looking at how we can continue our growth. It 
is my opinion that the best way to prolong 
growth is to increase staffing. I presented a 
resolution at the last Board of Directors 
meeting to study the feasibility of entering into 
the vicarage program no later than the 
Summer of 2014. The vicarage program is a 
one-year program that is an integral part of the 
LCMS pastoral training. During the third year of 
seminary the students are assigned to a 
church where they work along with an 
experienced LCMS pastor. This program helps 
the existing congregation keep its present 
ministry fresh, but more than that it helps the 
church at large when the candidates for 
ministry receive actual experience in real life 
congregations under the tutelage of 
experienced LCMS pastors. I know in past 
years Zion has participated in the vicarage 
program, and many prominent LCMS pastors 
did their training right here at our church. The 

resolution was unanimously passed for the 
feasibility study. The committee has been 
formed by our Vice President, Shirley Head. 
She will report back to the Board of Directors 
at their meeting in March with their findings. If 
the Board of Directors decides to pursue a 
vicarage program, the congregation will be 
voting on it in June 2013. 
 
When I was pondering the Call to be the 
Pastor at Zion Lutheran Church, a statement 
was made to me about the future of this 
parish --  òIf we don't grow we will possibly 
have to close our doors sometime in the 
future.ò At that time there was also a call to 
the congregation for emergency funds to be 
raised because our money was running out. 
This mode of church life is called "Survival 
Mode", when a church must do whatever it 
takes to stay afloat. Then by God's grace, 
financial gifts from sainted members who 
have gone to glory were made to the 
congregation, and with the addition of new 
members we became a "Maintenance 
Congregation", where the facility can be 
maintained but growth opportunities are 
limited. But now, we find ourselves in 
"Growth Mode", with many new members 
and endless possibilities for ministry beyond 
ourselves. Like the servant who was given 
the five talents by his master, we are at the 
threshold of opportunities to grow Godôs 
Kingdom with His guidance. (Matthew 25: 14 
- 30). Our biggest mistake would be to bury 
those talents. You remember the parable of 
three servants being entrusted with different 
amounts of money.  
Continued on page 3 
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Christian stewardship is the free and joyous activity of the child of God and 
Godôs family the Church, in managing all of life and lifeôs resources for 
Godôs purposes. 

CHANCEL GUILD MEMBERS 

Marcia Fischbeck, Carol Howard 

04 Axel McClure 

04 Kathleen Pavlichek 

13 Karen Valine 

16 Karen Reif 

19 Carrie Donaldson 

20 Patricia May 

21 Robert De Young 

21 Pastor John Gross 

22 Mel de a Motte 

22 Shelly Griggs 

23 Rolf Monteen 

23 Frank Wood 

24 Al Rybar 

25 Scott Cutler 

28 Shirley Head 

28 Jeff Tolle 

29 Dawn Jones 

WORSHIP STATISTICS 

DATE 8:00 10:30 Gen. Offering 

02/03 31 114 $7281 

02/10 40 96 $4623 

02/13 22 60 $1036 

02/17 43 105 $5902 

02/20 ð 40 $245 

02/24 38 101 $4208 

02/27 ð 51  

READERS 

03/10 8am Derek Valine 
 10:30am Ginny Randall 

03/24 8am Janet de la Motte 
 10:30am Lucy King 

GREETERS  

03/3 Karl and Helen Haeuser 
03/10 David and Carolyn Radecki 
03/17 Charles and Annette Gibbs 
03/24 Tom and Dawn Jones 
03/31 Mary Anholm, Gail Lafferty 

   

   

   

25 
Tyler & Michelle 

Dixon 
1st 

30 
Mel & Janet 
De la Motte 

44th 

*If your name is missing from 

either list, please check with the 

office to make sure our records 

are updated. 

USHERS  

8:00am   Bernie Luoma, Terry Pavlichek  

10:30am   03/03 
03/31 

Derek Valine, Bob Hux,  
Bob Wobrock 

 03/10 Wilbur Neben, Jack Humphrey,  
David & Kari Knutson  

 03/17 Gus Keyser, Gene Hewitt,  
Karl Haeuser  

 03/24 Al Rybar, Ernest Cementina, 
Glenn Weitkum, David Radecki 

YOUR ELDER BOARD  

03/03 Bob Hux 
03/17, 03/31 Rev. Rob Donaldson 
 James Polk  
03/28 Dwayne Head (Duty Elder) 
03/31 Jeff Tolle 

OFFERING COUNTERS 

Maria Burt, Ginny Randall, Marcia Fischbeck, 
Elaine Eppert, Ruth Halsey, Frank & Pat Wood, 
Robert & Corinne Wobrock, Annette Gibbs, 
Terry Pavlicheck 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS 
Elaine Eppert, Glenn Weitkum, 
Carol Howard, Helma Cementina 

HARVEST BAG VOLUNTEERS 

Helma Smulders, Rae Wulff, Leo Wulff,  
John Kock, Barbara Souza, Betty Kock,  
Frank Wood, Kay Folta,  Elaine Eppert, 
Michelle Mason, Rebecca Rapp, 
Students from Mission Prep High School 

The Reality of the Passion  
Easter is right around the cor-

ner, but, without Good Friday, 

there would be no Easter.  

Look, then, on the Suffering 

Servant.  Hear again the story 

of His Passion.  Think anew of 

the ridicule and physical tor-

ment He endured even before 

His walk to Golgotha.  Ponder 

His last words from the cross on 

which He hung in agony: òôIt is 

finished.õ With that, He bowed 

His head and gave up His spir-

itó (John 19:30).  Focusing on 

this event in history reminds us 

again of the great cost Jesus 

paid for our salvation and leads 

us to worship and praise Him 

with all we are and have.  

 
 



We need 1 more per-
son to volunteer to be 
on Fellowship Commit-
tee and we need inter-
ested  people to help 
with Steward-
ship.  Sign up in the 
Parish Hall or see 
Charlie Gibbs for 
Stewardship. 
 
We love our volunteers 
as you are the church. 
Thanks for your help. 

President's Letter 
Janet de la Motte 

March 2013 

Welcome new members!  We are so 
blessed to have you in our church family.  
Zion is a wonderful church with a long and 
rich history in San Luis Obispo.  It is our 
desire that you feel the love of Jesus 
Christ within our church and help us 
spread that love to our community. 

I want you to know that your Board of Di-
rectors is working very hard to provide for 
the needs of this church.  I work with a 
wonderful group of leaders who give so 
generously with their time and talents.  
Please join a committee to help us in any 
way that you can.  Fellowship and Stew-
ardship are in need of help.  It is also  a 
good way to become better acquainted 
with our members.  

I want to extend a personal thank you to 
our Lutheran Women Missionary League 
( L.W.M.L) who made valentines for the 
shut-ins and visited them. They also host-
ed a prayer breakfast in February.  Their  
work is so needed and we thank them for 
all the many things that they do.  All ladies 
can join this group. 

Our Lenten Soup Suppers are underway.  
We appreciate all groups who have volun-
teered to serve in this capacity. The soups 
have been delicious and so has the love 
that has gone into sharing the meal togeth-
er. 

Leading up to Easter, we look forward to 
the services that are being planned.  Pas-
tor is planning the sermons. Gregory Riley, 
our music director, and choir are practicing 
long and hard. Liz Hewitt is working on our 
flower cross to be on display.  The chancel 
guild will have our church filled with lilies. 
The new Sunrise service here at Zion on 
the ñBack 40ò and also the Sunrise service 
at Al & Marge Boscos'ô villa (across from 
Tally Vineyard in A.G.) are inspiring ways 
to start the day. I invite you to come. Or 
you may want to attend the other services 
at the church. Choose more than one to 
get the full effect of Easter when we cele-
brate our risen Lord. 

May you have a very blessed Easter at 
Zion. 
   Janet de la Motte 

¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸  ̧  ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ 

Two of the three put the money to work growing profits for the master. The other, fearful of 
losing the money, hid it in the ground. When the master returned he wanted to see what 
each servant had produced. To the two who doubled the masterôs investment, he said, 
"Well done good and faithful servant. You have been faithful over a little. I will set you over 
much." It is important to remember that the talents represent the Gospel and our task is to 
spread Godôs message of love. We have been given much in Jesus, God's Son. And we 
have been blessed as a congregation to be able to invest in ministry so that some may be 
saved. I believe that adding a Vicar to our staff would increase our ministry at Zion and the 
training of the Vicar is a 30-year investment in the proclamation of the Gospel through that 
future pastorôs ministry.  
 
This is an exciting time at Zion, and as we hear God's word and grow in our faith, we are 
growing His kingdom right here, right now. "Well done good and faithful servant." 

(Pastorôs article continued from page 1) 

Sunday March 3,  
after the  

10:30 service  
 
Weôll meet after coffee 
in the kitchen to put 
together plans for 
Easter fellowship.  We 
will probably have a 
continental type 
breakfast with fruit, 
rolls, juice, coffee and 
Easter eggs.   
All ladies willing to 
help, please come to 
the meeting.  Any 
questions, please con-
tact me at this time.                                                                                       
                           Janet  



MITE BOX SUNDAY  

is always the last 

Sunday of the month. 

Please grab a box in 

the Narthex and fill 

with your spare 

change. Pray for the 

Mite projects, that 

God would use our 

gifts to lead many to 

saving faith in Christ .. 

Dear Friends of Zion, 
 
The season of Lent can often seem like something akin to a viscous substance that 
one must wade through (and we're already waist-deep in it), but there is a always a 
glimmer of hope on the horizon in the form of Easter.  As in years past, we are in the 
process of trying to recruit a student from the university to play trumpet for us on this 
most celebrated of days in the church year, and perhaps even to accompany the 
choir on the anthem for that Sunday.  Meanwhile, the sign-up sheet for "All God's 
Children Sing," Zion's (currently dormant) childrenôs choir, is still posted in the Fellow-
ship Hall, and an enrollment form is now available online through the church's web-
site, under the "Children's Ministry" tab.  We are also looking for volunteers who might 
be interested in acting as chaperons by helping to provide adult supervision for when 
enough applicants are found for this program to begin.   
 
Though the journey through these forty days may feel at times to be long and ardu-
ous, consider not only the sacrifice of he for whose purpose we do it but also the obe-
dience to God of those who came before him in their pursuit of "a land flowing with 
milk and honey": "Or whether it were two days, or a month, or a year, that the cloud 
tarried upon the tabernacle, remaining thereon, the children of Israel abode in their 
tents, and journeyed not: but when it was taken up, they journeyed.  At the command-
ment of the Lord they rested in the tents, and at the commandment of the Lord they 
journeyed: they kept the charge of the Lord, at the commandment of the Lord by the 
hand of Moses" (Numbers 9: 22-23). The children of Israel, after their treacherous 
journey, found rejuvenation in the Promised Land, just as we find it in the resurrection 
of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Gregory Riley, M.Mus. 

Gregory H. Riley, M. Mus. 

Director of 

¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸  ̧  ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ Did you know all this 
can be found on Zionôs 
website? 
ČòWhat about?ò series 

ČOnline Sermons 

ČDaily Devotions 

ČNewsletters 

ČCollege News 

ČUseful Links 

ČSpecial Event Infoé 

http://zionslo.com 

STAY INFORMED 

FYI FROM PASTOR GROSS 
 

In the last elders meeting they voted to have Rev. Rob Donaldson 
guest preach for us occasionally (once a month if needed). Our 
parish has been very blessed by Rev. Rob Donaldson and his fami-
ly. Rob is  an LCMS ordain Minister of the Gospel and a great 
preacher. When he preaches I will be with him leading worship un-
less on vacation. There are a couple of blessings for all of us 
through this move; first, it gives me time during the week to focus 
on other important aspects of ministry with the time I would normal-
ly be using for sermon preparation. I get to sit with my wonderful 
wife Pamela during the sermon, and I'm refreshed at hearing God's 
Word preached. It prepares and excites me once again then to take 
the pulpit the following week. Thank you Elders, I truly think this will           

 be a blessing all around. 

2ÅÖȢ 2ÏÂ 
$ÏÎÁÌÄÓÏÎ 



Adult Bible Class  
ñFruit of the Spiritò 
9:15 a.m.-10:15 a.m. 

  
Pre-Confirmation  
9:20 a.m.- 10:20 a.m.  

  
Middle  

Elementary 
9:30 a.m. - 10:15 a.m. 

  
K-2 Elementary  
10:30 a.m. 

  
ñLutherôs Small  
Catechismò 

Tuesday mornings 
At 10 a.m. in Rm 1 

ñTeach me your way O Lord, 
that I may walk in your 
truthéò (Psalm 86:11) 

ñThe student is not above 

the teacher, but everyone 

who is fully trained will be 

like their teacher." Luke 6:40  

¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸  ̧  ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ 

Please let your friends,  

family, and any students 

you might know take a 

look at our completely 

re-designed college 

page on Zionõs website 

at  

http://zionslo.com/

college -ministry  

Thrivent ñChoice 
Dollarsò  

Credited to Zion in 
January! 

  
Several members have di-
rected their Choice Dollars 
to Zion this last month. We 
are happy to report that 
$220 have been deposited 
in Zionôs account. Great 
Stewardship idea. 

Parish Education 
committee has had 
a busy month.  We 
have implemented a 
Nursery Roll pro-
gram (thank you 
Karen Reif for han-
dling this).  Purpose 

of this program is to stay in touch with our young families, offering them Christian sup-
port and encouragement while raising their young children. 
 
We have also been organizing our childrenôs Sunday School classrooms in preparation 
for future growth.  With Charles Burt and Pastorôs help much was accomplished in 
making space for additional storage.  Also, Shirley Head, Marcia Fischbeck and myself 
spent last Saturday cleaning out cabinets and restocking our Sunday School supplies.  
Now the fun begins with new and creative ideas for each classroom. 
 
Mark your calendars for our Vacation Bible School program this year.  The dates will 
be July 15 ï 19; hours are from 9am until 3pm Monday through Thursday.  On Friday, 
Day Camp is over at noon.  This camp is for kids ages 6 -12.  If there are children 
younger or older, we can make accommodations.  
 
Also, this year we are having Mt. Cross Day Camp counselors run our program.  This 
is a wonderful Christ based energetic group of trained college age students.  We will 
need to house and feed four counselors so be thinking if this is something you 
might want to do.  Much more information will be coming regarding 
our VBS and yes, we will still need the help of Zion members 
with this program. 
 
Questions regarding any of these programs/projects please 
email me at slogardner@charter.net. 
 
Chris Haase 

http://www.kidssundayschool.com/Gradeschool/Lessons/2Joseph01.php
mailto:slogardner@charter.net


¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸  ̧  ¸ ¸ ¸   

Thursday,  

March 28 

1:00p.m. 

Fellowship Hall 

Call Karen Reif for 

more information 

&ÒÏÎÔ 2Ï×ȡ +ÅÎÎÅÔÈȟ #ÁÎÄÉÃÅȟ Ǫ ,ÕËÅ #ÒÁÉÇȠ 4ÉÍÏÔÈÙ !ÍÂÒÏÓÅȠ !ÌÙÓÓÁ /ÓÂÅÒÇȠ ,ÏÒÉ 0ÁÒÓÏÎÓȠ 
*ÅÓÓÅ Ǫ 7ÈÉÔÎÅÙ 0ÁÒÓÏÎÓȠ #ÁÒÏÌ Ǫ $ÏÎÁÌÄ (ÅÍ×ÁÌÌȢ 
"ÁÃË 2Ï×ȡ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ 'ÒÏÓÓȠ -ÁÒÙ Ǫ .ÏÅÌ 3ÃÈÍÉÄÔȢ 

Who makes the best chili at Zion Lutheran Church? The answer is 
easy: Pastor Gross! Even though it appeared that he lost out to 
Dwayne Head last year, the truth is known by all! 
This year Pastor Gross will not be in the chili contest. He and the 
President  of the congregation, Janet de la Motte will be the official 
judges. So friends, bring your best chili. 

WHERE: the Fellowship Hall 
WHEN: This Wednesday, March 6, at 6:15 p.m., before worship 

¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸  ̧  ¸ ¸ ¸   

LUTHERAN WITNESS 
subscription is due.  
Make checks payable to 
Zion Lutheran Church at 
notate in the memo line 
on your check ñLutheran 
Witness Subscrip-
tion.ò  and place it in the 
offering place, or send to 
the church office. The 
amount is $17.50. If you 
are currently receiving 
the magazine, your sub-
scription will end in May. 



¸ ¸ ¸ ¸ ¸  ̧  ¸ ¸ ¸   

The 2013 flower 
chart has been post-
ed in the fellowship 
hall. Be sure to sign 
up early for the 
dates you wish to 
donate flowers to 
brighten our altar. 

LWML Prayer Service and Breakfast 

THE LWML WILL BE PRESENTING "STRENGTH TRAINING" IN MARCH   
 
The LWML will meet Saturday, March 9th at 10 AM in the Fellowship Hall.  Like some 
of our other programs, we are inviting men to join us.  Our program is "Strength 
Training and Nutrition:  The best medicine for our aging population."   The talk 
will be presented by Adam Duncan, personal trainer at Los Osos Fitness where he 
helps seniors build muscle and lose weight. 
 
Adam received a BS in Kinesiology - the science of human movement 
and exercise from Cal Poly San Luis Obispo.  Adam was inspired to 
work with senior citizens after he worked as an activity assistant at  
Sydney Creek Memory Care.  He worked hands-on with individuals who 
have Alzheimer's and Dementia.  He hopes to strengthen America's aging population 
through education and personal training.  Adam believes strength training and nutrition 
is the best medicine for preventing these diseases. 
 
Through our member, Rae Wulff, Adam has agreed to present some good information 
for the members of Zion.  We hope to see you, men and women alike, for hints on 
strength training and nutrition to prolong your life. 
 
Dawn Jones 
President LWML 

LWML Zone 9 Spring Rally, April 13, 2013 

Registration begins at 10:00 a.m. 

Lutheran Church of the Redeemer 

4500 El Camino Real, Atascadero 

Is always the third Mon-
day of the month. The 
deadline for April news-
letter submissions is:  

March 18  
It takes close to 2 
weeks to collect infor-
mation, format the lay-
out, proof, print, fold and 
staple the ZioNews. 


